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August 14, 2024

Peter Lowenstein, Deputy Planning Director
City of Las Vegas Planning Department

495 S. Main Street

Las Vegas, NV 89101

N\
A

Re: Justification for Village 27 Street Name Change

Dear Mr. Lowenstein:

On behalf of the Howard Hughes Corporation (HHC), | am requesting approval of a
Street Name Change Application for a private roadway in Village 27. The private
roadway name was originally recorded as “Amaya Canyon Drive” however, HHC
wishes to change the name of this roadway to “Astra Canyon Drive.” The proposed
name has been approved and reserved by City of Las Vegas Fire & Rescue GIS
Division for HHC’s use. The “Astra Canyon Drive” name change coincides with a
revised Marketing and Branding strategy for the adjacent custom lot community.

Please contact me if you require any additional information. Thank you for your time
and consideration.

Sincerely,

Vincent Esposito, AIA
Director, Current Planning

cc: Jen Veras, GCW

24-0494

09/17/2024
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1700 Pavilion Center Drive, Suite 250

Las Vegas, NV 89135



